Elephant Class

Term 5 - April 2021

Dear Parents and Carers,

Welcome back to the new Summer Term and I hope you had a lovely Easter break. I am writing to share with you the topics your child will be looking at this term so that we can work together to provide all the support your child will need.

The core subjects, English, Maths, Science and RE are given a greater proportion of the weekly timetable and will include:

<u>English:</u> Fiction; Picture books related to India theme; The Old Woman and the

Red Pumpkin

Enrichment: A Bear comes to visit.

Non-fiction; Information text and dictionary skills

These units of study offer a variety of writing opportunities; encouraging your child to develop both as a reader and a writer. Your child will gain confidence to discuss their understanding of the stories, explore sentences structure and improve their writing and reading comprehension.

Maths: Measurement; Capacity.

<u>Multiplication and division</u>; recall counting in 2s, 5s and 10 and the concept of division as sharing in equal parts

Fractions: recognise and name half and quarter of equal parts of objects,

shapes and quantities

Please encourage your child to talk about the methods and strategies they have learnt in school to secure their understanding further. Your child will continue to learn the multiplication tables. Please support your child to practise them to increase fluency and thereby strengthening their application to a variety of mathematical concepts.

<u>Creative Curriculum:</u> This term the Creative Curriculum will be **India**. This will include a study of India as a country, including man made and natural geographical features. The children will compare and contrast towns and cities between the UK and India. Your children will be given opportunities to use the internet and taught how to research information safely in a class setting or in the computer suite depending on the current Covid 19 advise. The Creative Curriculum homework has been set related to this topic. Your child has **two weeks** to complete it and we look forward to seeing the wonderful creative ways they can present this and **upload it to Seesaw** so we can share their work as a class. **Please do not bring in items to school**.

<u>Homework:</u> You will start to see on Seesaw times tables tests for 2s, 5s and 10s. You should continue to learn the Year 1/2 words for the termly spelling test which will take place on the second to last week of the term.

<u>Reading:</u> It is very important that you listen to your child read for approximately 10 minutes every day. Please encourage them to discuss the story or information book to develop good comprehension skills. This will lead to your child becoming an avid reader

whilst also improving their writing skills. Your children should read a range of books from their reading level and then move to the next level of the reading scheme when they are reading confidently and fluently.

Spellings: Our spelling test will be on the second to last week.

<u>PE</u>: PE lessons are on Monday and Tuesday so please ensure your child has their PE kit on ready. They should wear shoes that they can manage themselves. All pieces of clothing should be clearly labelled, especially school jumpers. As the weather improves, we will spend more time exploring the Outdoor Environment. Your child will need to have a water bottle and sun hat to keep them safe in the sun.

If you have any concerns or queries, please contact me informally at the school gate.

Thank you for your continued support.

Mrs Carlow